
 Sub –Committee on Employment and Enterprise.

Dublin City is critically important for the national economy. It is the engine for Ireland’s economy. Economic recovery will emanate from Dublin. Dublin has attracted significant investment from transnational companies creating jobs and economic activity and needs to build on its potential as the country’s economic centre to remain competitive internationally. 

The city is a popular tourist destination and a cultural centre offering an attractive and creative environment for visitors and investors. Dublin, like most cities, also contains areas of economic disinvestment and has a number of spatially pronounced clusters of neighbourhoods that are affected by severe structural disadvantage, deprivation and long-term unemployment. 

Addressing these issues is vital for a city that aspires to have a people focus, to identify new opportunities for attracting and retaining creative people and to develop employment and retraining initiatives for vulnerable (low-skilled) Sectors and unemployed people (Economic Development Action Plan for the Dublin City Region 2009). 

Dublin needs to become a dynamic city that is an excellent place to do business, to work, to live and to socialise. To achieve this, we need to engage all of its citizens in a meaningful and creative way.  

We must create a city based on inclusion and social solidarity; a city that all citizens can be proud of. 
Some recent improvement in the jobless numbers makes this a very opportune time for the LCDC to devise its strategy for addressing unemployment and Local Enterprise opportunities
As employment is one of the priorities for the Dublin City Local Community Development Committee it is incumbent on all members to promote Dublin as a city very much open for business and to develop meaningful strategies in collaboration with appropriate agencies such as Enterprise Ireland, the Local Enterprise Office, Solas, and Education and Training Boards etc.
The expertise and experience of the Dublin City Local Enterprise Office, in particular, is and will be a primary driver of jobs and Enterprise in Dublin City.

Therefore it is recommended that Greg Swift, Chief Executive of the Dublin City Local Enterprise Board and a member of this Committee be requested to establish a special sub Committee on Jobs and Enterprise which will report back to this Committee within a three month period.

 The Sub Committee will be time limited for three months ie it will expire on 31st March 2014.

· The Chair of the Sub Committee will be Greg Swift.

· The other members of the Sub Committee will be selected from the relevant stakeholders/experts in the jobs/enterprise sector by the Chair (Greg Swift)
· A report with recommendations will be formulated and submitted to the LCDC.

· The report should include the following;

·  A summary of good practice and initiatives/innovation already in place.

· Weakness in the system at present.

· The opportunities that exist

· The issues and strategies that this Dublin City Local Community Development Committee should pursue.

Bernie Doherty

Chief Officer

LCDC
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